
Visit our web site at: www.ksccc.ca 
Contact us at: cameraclub@kanataseniors.ca 

December 2015  Vol:9 No:12 
 

Next Meeting  

December 4th at 9:15 

At the December meeting John will show photos from the 

November assignment (Colours), Ken will preview two work-

shops – one in January to make members familiar with their 

camera functions, and one in April to help members use slide 

show production software. See “Workshop Plans” on page 2. 

Ken will then introduce our guest presenters from Henrys. 

After the break, Marg will present a photo hint and enter-

tain us with one of her special jokes, John will present a tech 

video, Sue will update us on the framed members’ photos 

and the portrait project, and John will show selected photos 

from the Colours assignment photos for discussion and cri-

tique. 

How To Submit Your 

Assignment Photos 

1. Shoot your pictures at the largest resolution that your cam-

era is capable of producing.  

2. Use an email program and “Attach” your image directly 

without resizing. 

3. Send your images to cameraclub@kanataseniors.ca 

4. If you want your pictures included on our Photo Gallery, 

you MUST include your name as part of the image name: 

Shot as: IMG0912.jpg (straight out of the camera) 

Renamed to: Snowy Beach by John Williamson.jpg 

5. Use of Photoshop or other programs to edit your pictures is 

encouraged. 

6. Indicate in the text of your email which photo you want in 

the review portion at the end of our meeting. 

Month Assignment Deadline Shown 

Nov. Colours Nov. 29 Dec. 4 

Dec. Traditions Jan. 3 Jan. 8 

Jan Humour Jan. 31 Feb. 5 

Fall Night Reflections 
by Frank Knor 

Club Updates 

Would you like a better way to stay up-to-date with camera 

club activities and ideas? The shutterBUG is only published 10 

times a year but the club’s blog, located on the front page of the 

club web site:  www.ksccc.ca 

is updated much more often. For example, since the November 

shutterBUG came out, there have been 8 postings to the blog 

including: 

 a tip on dealing with the end of Daylight Saving Time 

 tips for photographing the holidays 

 notifications about new galleries on the club web site 

 some of the executive's plans for future club activities 

 Frank Knor’s article on what he calls “Fluke Photography” 

 fun examples of “Strange Animals” from PhotoShop 

 Barrie Thomas on shooting deer at the Old Quarry Trail 

 notice that the November galleries were posted 

If you have something that you think the club would find 
interesting, email it to: 

cameraclub@kanataseniors.ca 
and we’ll include it in a blog post. 
If you need help with any of this, or would like to learn how to 
automatically get updates on new blog postings, one of the 
Kanata Seniors Council Computer Tutors can help. 

From The Web 

For an excellent blog with lots of photography tips and tech-
niques take a look at: 
 www.picturecorrect.com/ 
Recent posts have included tips on shooting in low light, holi-
day, and portrait photography. They also feature a photo of the 
day and an email newsletter. 

http://www.ksccc.ca
mailto:cameraclub@kanataseniors.ca
mailto:cameraclub@kanataseniors.ca
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Blog
https://kscdcc.wordpress.com/
mailto:cameraclub@kanataseniors.ca
http://www.kanataseniors.ca/computer_training.html
http://www.picturecorrect.com
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Member Photos 

On Display 

Would you like to have your best photos displayed so that 

all the members of the Seniors Centre can see them? 

At six prominent locations around the Centre, we have been 

allowed to permanently display a selection of photos taken by 

Camera Club members. Sue Carey, assisted by Louise Robert 

will select the pictures to be displayed. She has asked that we 

submit 8” by 10” portrait or landscape prints to her. Going for-

ward she plans to update the prints on display monthly. 

Workshop Plans 

The club is planning a hands-on workshop designed to al-

low  the members to become more familiar with their camera 

functions including: 

 aperture priority 

 shutter priority 

 manual focus 

 spot vs. matrix metering 

 exposure compensation:  

Members may also have an opportunity to experiment with 

lighting and shooting portraits. This is tentatively scheduled for 

Wednesday, 13 January, from 1-4 pm. 

The club is also planning a workshop to help members cre-

ate slide shows using various programs (e.g. Pro Show Gold, 

Pictures to EXE, etc.), tentatively scheduled for Thursday, 14 

April, from 1-4 pm. Short (3 minute) Member slideshows will be 

shown at a following meeting tentatively May. 

Eclipse by Ed Lascelle 

Happy Porky by Ian Buchanan 

Temporary perch by Bob Douglas 

Is That Me by Diane Helmus 

http://www.photodex.com/proshow/gold
http://www.wnsoft.com/picturestoexe/


Marg’s Hints  
and Tips 
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TRADITIONS 

1. Prepare a list, check it twice. Making sure you're ready to 

capture any planned event is part of the key to a successful 

shoot. Pack the camera, make sure your batteries are 

charged and your recharger packed. Extra memory cards, 

have them empty and ready to fill up. Consider the light. Will 

you need a flash? 

2. Pay attention to what type of light you’re shooting in and 

set your white balance settings accordingly. If you’re shooting 

in RAW, you can shoot away and set your white balance lat-

er. 

3. Capture the preparation stages - Food preparation, put-

ting up decorations, wrapping gifts, kids throwing tantrums 

while getting dressed in their Christmas outfits, setting the 

table. 

4. Christmas lights can be tricky to do. It is best if you take 

outdoor lights before it gets totally dark, around sunset. Com-

pose, set up. Set your white balance to tungsten as if you are 

shooting indoors without a flash. All those little lights are tung-

sten balanced This setting will turn your afterglow sky royal 

blue once your light balances out, and your lights will gleam 

crystal white or whatever colour they are supposed to be. 

Please note that since the use of LED holiday lights, the best 

approach is to start with the tungsten setting, but check out 

your other WB settings to see what looks best. 

5. Find a point of interest, but just one point. All good shots 

should have a focal point that holds the attention of those 

viewing your images. 

6. Group photos are best taken once everyone has arrived. 

Think beforehand how you might pose everyone and where 

you might want the shot. 

7. Opening gifts. Shoot in continuous mode. 

8. A common problem is ending up with shots where the 

flash is so bright that subjects look like rabbits caught in a 

spotlight with harsh shadows behind them. Either reduce the 

impact of your flash or use a flash diffuser or reflector.  

9. Go Macro for smaller things, such as ornaments, decora-

tions, nativity scenes. 

10. Watch your aperture for shots like decorations and select 

a large aperture like f 2.8 to throw the background out of fo-

cus, but on shots taken from the end of the table, a small ap-

erture like f 8 or f 11 is appropriate. 

11. Explore your neighbourhood for the unlimited photo-

graphic opportunities presenting themselves around you. 

Light makes photography. Embrace light. Admire it. Love it. But above all, know light. 

Know it for all you are worth, and you will know the key to photography. 

George Eastman 

Warped Reflections by Shirley LeClair 



Gallery of October “Reflections” Pictures 
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Reflections by Ian Buchanan 

Blue Heron by 
Gary Hollingworth 

Cool Waters by Carol Brown 

Evening Reflections 
by Paul Lamoureux 

Sunrise by Mary Milito 

Reflection of Parliament 
by Amy Lo 


